
 

 

 

6. TO ANSWER ANY QUESTIONS UNDER THE PROVISIONS OF 
COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULE 10.2  

(Pages 751 - 752) 

 
Response to Question raised by Councillor Adrian Owens on Behalf of the Our West Lancs 
Group. 





Question to the Council Leader from Cllr Adrian Owens on behalf of the Our 
West Lancashire Group 
 
"Weed control on Highways 
 
Annual plants form an important part of our biodiversity in our local countryside 
including highway verges.  However, when they grow in road channels and around 
traffic islands and between paving they can cause damage to the structure and affect 
normal water flow potentially causing further damage.  They also give our Borough 
an uncared for appearance. 
 
Therefore, Our West Lancashire are concerned that the annual weed spraying 
programme for 2019 will take place with two sprays in July 2019 and September 
2019.  We understand from a professional contractor who works in this area that the 
first weed spray of channels should ideally take place in late March or early April, 
depending on the presence and stage of any growth with a second spray some 6-8 
weeks later.  The purpose of spraying road channels is to prevent excessive weed 
growth, not to kill excessive weed growth which has already occurred.  Spraying 
much later as is proposed this year, once weed growth has taken hold, means that 
even though the weeds are killed, the detritus remains and this can still inhibit water 
flow if not removed by mechanical sweeping which obviously adds to the overall cost 
of weed control. 
 
Can the Council Leader provide an explanation as to why the decision was taken to 
change the timing of the weed spraying in 2019 and whether delaying the first spray 
until July will be continued in 2020?" 
 
Response  
 
The annual weed spray undertaken on behalf of LCC is specified in the agreement to 
be undertaken in May/June and August/September some 8 weeks apart.  This year 
the first application has been slightly delayed due to our weed contract having to be 
retendered.  The first application commenced on 15th July and the second spray will 
be undertaken in August/September as planned.  The mechanical sweeping will be 
undertaken as scheduled to follow the weed spraying to remove dead weeds and 
detritus.  The work in 2020 will commence as scheduled. 
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